Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 14th May 2014
In attendance: PPG members, Ernest Sweeney, Lynne Ticehurst, Barbara Fox, 

Brian Barnes, Mary Gill, Surendra Patel and Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Barbara Courtenay, Janet Jalfon, Janet Fowlds, Robin Sullivan, Frances Crockett and Pamela Topley.
Copies of the minutes of the last meeting were handed out to the group members.

The meeting opened with introductions as some members were meeting each other for the first time.
Kelly went through updates following the last meeting; the staff poster has arrived and will be displayed in the waiting area. We just need a Perspex sheet to put over it but we will have it up as soon as possible.

Information about the First Aid for the Elderly Course is on display in the surgery and patients are able to book a place at the reception. 

The Practice information folders have been made up and are available in the waiting area. Kelly said that if any members have any suggestion about any information to be included in the folders to let her know so it can be add.
Kelly also confirmed that a notice had been displayed in reception about the PPG’s fund raising plans for the ‘DIY BP’ machine.

Members discussed ways in which to develop their fund raising campaign and a number a suggestion were put forward.  Lynne suggested that it may be a good idea to contact Janet before we decide on anything concrete to see how far she as got with she plans, the other members were happy with the suggestion.  

Mary brought in a selection of lovely hand made greeting cards that she thought we could sell for fund raising.  She is happy for the proceeds to go towards the ‘DIY BP’ campaign.  Kelly suggested that Mary brought the cards in for the practice staff to look at as they may like to buy some .  Mary will also look at other ways to sell them on behalf of the PPG.
Kelly asked the members to think about how they planned to manage the collection of any money as the Practice did not wish to get in involved in this aspect of the fund raising.  She said the group would have to arrange the collection and save keeping of any monies donated, the members briefly discussed this matter and will decide on a final plan later.

Ernest asked Kelly about the plan for all registered patients 75 years old and over, to be provided with a named GP who will have an overall responsibility for their care.  Kelly confirmed that the Practice is currently working on this directive and patients will receive a letter from the Practice very soon. 
Brian asked about ‘Vision online’ Kelly explained that the service enables our patients to book appointments and request prescription online.  Registration details are provide by the Practice for patients wishing to register and more information is available at www.myvisiononline.co.uk  The terms and conditions section is helpful.

Barbara asked if the Practice has a leaflet for Purley Hospital which listed the services available, she mentioned that opening times seem to have changed recently and she thought it would be helpful it there was a leaflet available for patients.  Kelly will look into obtaining a leaflet.

Barbara also mentioned that she had a blood test a few days ago and she thinks we have a problem with sound proofing in the phlebotomy room; Kelly confirmed the Practice is aware of this and the problem is being look into. 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 18th June  2014 at 6.30pm
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